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CCPTP  Opening Business Meeting

Saturday, February 10, 2007, 9:00-10:30am
Welcome and information about dinner plans at El Pinto restaurant. 
Roll call-(attendees not at Friday business meeting noted).
Guidelines for postdoctoral training-Carrie Winterowd- Draft was distributed earlier. Carrie solicited comments from the members.  Context for the guidelines was provided: In order for a postdoctoral program to be accredited there have to be guidelines in place.  This is an attempt to put that in place for such an event.  Jim Lichtenberg clarified that the basic G& P guidelines for postdoc training are not being changed. Will go to council of Specialties (COS) and then to CoA.

ABPP-Dave Welch- At last meeting, the competency areas for certification were expanded to include not only psychotherapy but also consultation; career and vocational intervention; mental health and/or academic administration/management; and teaching and supervision.  
SAS (Student Representatives)-  Jessica Thull and Jackie Smith- talked about SAS goals: develop website with resources for students (please encourage students to go to website).  Looking for additional student reps from the various universities. Another goal is to broaden the reach to students from other organizations. Reaching out to undergraduates to educate them about the counseling psychology profession. Opportunities for student involvement at the International Conference. 
Council of Chairs of Training Councils (CCTC)- Cindy Juntunen talked about training issues including supply & demand.  Working on revamping guidelines for communication between academic and internship training directors. Move toward more disclosure on part of academic TDs about their students’ struggles (accountability).  Upcoming discussion of possibility of having a CCTC joint meeting that would include counseling psychology, school psychology, APPIC, and schools of professional psychology.  Would want to be sure that the separate groups had a chance to meet to discuss their specific issues.  Discussion about fact that the prior 2000 conference was experienced as difficult by some CCPTP members.  One difficulty was not enough time to meet within our respective groups; another issue is how to bring in new TDs, possibly through a mentor relationship outside their programs.  Question about supply & demand. APPIC’s release of program by program match statistics was attempt to meet this problem head on.  

Update on CoA Issues-Jim Lichtenberg: 889 programs, including 72 Counseling Psychology programs.  We are losing some counseling psychology programs (4-5 are inactive but accredited until students are graduated) and a few new programs are coming on line. 200-250 programs reviewed each year. Nancy Elman is a ccptp nominee now on the committee.  Jeff Baker is chair.  Ted Packard is former chair.  Currently the committee is working to clarify the meaning of “or the equivalent”  as regards doctoral residency (A-4); this is currently open for public comment as a proposed change in operating procedures:  Proposing to extend time students have to file complaint from 12 to 18 months. Continued work of task force on practicum training:  Committee on Accreditation has changed to Commission on Accreditation and reviewers increase from 21 to 32 person committee.  Emerging substantive areas (in addition to counseling, clinical, school, and combination programs) are being considered to reflect new practice areas.  Accreditation Assembly in January included excellent presentation on best practices in the recruiting and retaining diverse faculty (Changming).  Language re empirically supported interventions is being reviewed.  Proposal to eliminate accreditation of Canadian institutions is being considered.  Proposed change in operating procedures for selecting reviewers will respond to concerns about lack of diversity in site visitors: programs would select chair and that the office of accreditation would assign the other members.  CoA is reviewing an implementing regulation regarding expectation that programs assure competence in supervision and consultation; working to clarify the language on this and on empirically supported treatments.  Current language is ‘Evidence Based Practice of which ESTs or EVTs are a part’. Implementing regulation now requires disclosure of time to complete program, program costs, internship outcomes, and attrition rates. Next January, licensing rates must also be reported. Intent is to give potential students basis for comparing programs.  Licensure issues: Jim will work with ASPBPP to make information more accessible.  Currently, there are pressures on accreditation in general from Dept of Education.  One issue is a recommendation (not from CoA) that program reviews must be made public and one that flags programs which fall below a certain proportional threshold in getting grads licensed   Request for Jim to put the related work on the ccptp website. 
TCP- Nadya Fouad-Working to recruit manuscripts on international topics and to recruit international reviewers.  Announced associate editors Betsy Altmaier, Bryan Kim, and Lisa Suzuki. New forum: Practitioner Forum with Jeff Prince as series editor.  Will continue many of the same forums.  Larry Gerstein will join Karl Kwan as International Forum Editors, and Madonna Constantine will continue editing the Around the Winter Roundtable Forum.  If interested in serving as an ad hoc reviewer send vita and statement of interest to Nadya.
National Research Council-Doug Epperson provided some background and initiated a discussion: NRC is one of four organizations that comprise the National Academies.  Over time NRC (estab 1916) has become predominate.  About every 10 years NRC evaluates the status and quality of doctoral research programs in U.S. Began more on reputation and has moved more to quantitative indices.  Most recent is entirely quantitative.  Methodology for rankings surpasses much of what’s out there.  They have never included education as one of the fields evaluated. They use quantitative criteria for adding a new field:  In a given year, a field must produce 500 doctorates with at least 25 institutions each producing at least 3 doctorates.  Clear now that the NRC will not be ranking subfields.  Psych depts will be ranked but not individual programs.  Work of all the faculty will be counted.  
Appears that the quantitative basis for inclusion applies to fields, not to subfields.  Inclusion of subfields appears to be more political.  Important for us to lobby for counseling  psych to be listed as a subfield.  There is no downside because only departments of psychology will be ranked.  We don’t need to try to include counseling psychology programs in education schools.  (Slides for this presentation on the CCPTP website, under 2007 midwinter conference).
2008 International Conference- Carrie and Linda solicited input regarding how to handle pre conference time on Thursday of the conference so as to balance programming for sections and CCPTP.  Determined that there was substantial overlap between members’ involvement in sections and CCPTP.  How to manage?  One proposal was half day Thursday for each.  Nadya reminded membership that a concern from the last national training conference was that our group didn’t have time to meet and talk about how to implement the training ideas that came out of the conference.
Carrie solicited board member nominations and noted that Charlie is spearheading the writing of expanded descriptions of these positions and that these will soon be sent out to members.

Marie presented gift to Nadya in gratitude for her past service as chair.

Charlie spoke on behalf of board to express appreciation for Marie’s leadership in planning the conference.
Meeting adjourned 10:40am
